June 9, '85
Dear Alyn:

Just a note to let you know I did receive your postcard and am
looking forward to seeing you July 13-14. Needless to say I was

surprised and pleased to hear from you, and it'll be fun seeing
each other again.

So far this hasn't been the best year of my life. I was in
Milwaukee May 30-June 3 to see my sister (three years older than
I) who has been in Milw Co Medical Complex about two months,
having just been diagnosed as having multiple sclerosis.

She's all messed up and it definintely wasn't a pleasure trip.
Did get away one night and visited Eldon in his Antique Heaven
(his bed almost made me cry!). He is getting older, but that
hasn't taken the wind out of him. We hit a few bars, Eldon's
baseball cap blew into the Milwaukee River, and I still can't

forget seeing that parking lot where the River Queen used to be.
And The Factory gone too.

Again, Alyn, looking forward to seeing you. My phone is
(415) B so ca2ll me as soon as you get in town.

Yours in liberation
(as you've always said),





